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ONTARIO kingsvilleworks@kingsville.ca

Date: January 21, 2019

To: Mayor and Council

Author: Peggy Van Mierlo-West, CAO

RE: Proposed OPP Police Services Renewal

Report No.: 2019-02 CAO

AlM

To provide Council with the attached draft agreement and to recommend renewal of this
agreement for a 3-year term.

BACKGROUND

In February 2015 Council approved the execution of a Police Services Contract with the
Ontario Provincial Police. This agreement was for a 4-year term for the provision of Police
Services under Section 10 of the Police Services Act, R.S.0 1990. The original contract
will expire February 1%, 2019,

DISCUSSION

Attached to this document is the draft agreement and contract policing proposal submitted
by the OPP. This proposal was discussed at the October 24, 2018 Police Services Board
meeting in which the Board recommended to approve the 2019 amount of $3,188,512.

Included within the proposed cost is a contract enhancement which is the Municipal
Liaison Officer. This dedicated enhancement position provides 1,417 hours of service
over the year. There is no change to this position from the previous proposal.

At their January 23, 2019 Meeting, the Police Services Board carried the following motion:
09-2019 Moved by Kim DeYong, seconded by Nancy Wallace-Gero

That the Kingsville PSB recommend to Council that the OPP contract be renewed for a

three year term reflecting the same conditions of the operating contract with no new
enhancements.

32



LINK TO STRATEGIC PLAN
To promote a safe community.

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS

In 2018 the allocated Police Services Budget allocated $3,043,185 for the OPP contract
policing costs. The draft 2019 Police Services Board budget includes $3,188,512 for the
OPP contract costs to be approved by Council.

CONSULTATIONS

PSB Secretary
PSB Chair

RECOMMENDATION

That Council authorizes the entering into and execution of the agreement for the provision
of Police Services under Section 10 of the Police Services Act for a 3-year term with Her
Majesty the Queen in Right of Ontaric as represented by the Minister of Community Safety
and Correctional Services, and adopts Authorizing By-law 14-2019 at this Regular
Meeting.

Peggy Vary Mierlo-West
Peggy Van Mierlo-West, C.E.T.
Chief Administrative Officer
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